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Longview Lake Association, Inc.
Quarterly Newsletter
October – December 2013
Mayo School Property – 

You can still voice your opinion on the proposed CAP Early Childhood Development and 2 story office addition at the current Mayo property to Karen Gilbert by email at dist5@tulsacouncil.org
Upcoming Activities–  (Mark your calendars!)

· The Fall Neighborhood Garage Sale will be held October 12th.  The Association will advertise the sale in the Tulsa World.  
· Annual Meeting will be held November 21st.  If you are interested in becoming a Board Member, please attend this meeting.  We would love to have you!  

· Christmas Lighting Contest will be held December 17th from 7 – 9 p.m.  Prizes are - 1st place - $75, 2nd place - $50 and 3rd place - $25.  Dues must be current to win.
	


Trash Cans-
Please remember to remove your trash carts and recycling carts from the curb within 12 hours after the carts have been serviced.  Place your trash in front of your home and not your neighbors.  
Pet Owners –

Do not let your pets roam the neighborhood, be sure to have collars and tags on your pet for identification to assist in returning them safely to their owners.  If your dog makes a mess in someone’s yard, clean it up.  Animal Control has a new phone number 918-596-8000 (Mon – Fri. 9 - 5 p.m.)  
Volunteer Opportunity–

The Metro-McCullough Lions Club has openings for new members who would like to give something back to the community.  Our club is part of Lions Clubs International, the largest service organizational club in the world with clubs in 207 countries.  Just this past month, LCI donated over $130,000 to the Oklahoma tornado victims.  The Lions motto is, We Serve.  

We invite you to join us at one of our dinner meetings which are held on the fourth Tuesday of the month.  Dinner (order on your own) is at 6:15 p.m. with the meeting starting at 7:00 at Western Sizzlin Steak House, 6510 E. 21st St., (21st & Sheridan).  We would love to have your visit a meeting and discover what we Lions do, not only in the community but world-wide to help mankind.  

Neighborhood Security –

Thieves are always looking for an opportunity!  Do not leave your garage door or gate open to your property.  Please watch for suspicious activity in the neighborhood.  If you see something suspicious, call 911.  Residents should be alert for your neighbors too!  

Code Enforcement –

Does your neighbor have junk in their yard, disabled cars in their drive, or any other type of code violation? You can submit a confidential complaint on the Code Enforcement website:  http://www.cityoftulsa.org/reporting/reporting-problems.aspx, or call the Mayor’s Action Hotline at 918-596-2100.  Our neighborhood is everyone’s business!   

Stay Informed with Tulsa Alert-
The City’s Tulsa Alert program will notify residents by landline phone of emergency conditions that arise. Tulsans can sign up for both emergency and non-emergency notifications using cell phones, email or text messages. 
Tulsa Alert will notify residents about imminent threats to health or safety, including some severe weather conditions. It will not provide tornado warnings, but may be used to warn you about potential flooding, snow or ice, or other severe weather. 
Also, you can be notified of specific neighborhoods or geographic areas about gas leaks, police activity, water outages, and more. All landline phones within the Tulsa boundaries are automatically enrolled in the program and can be called. Customers can add their cell phones/email addresses and choose to receive notifications in the following categories:

Non-Emergency Notifications

	City Public Meetings

	City of Tulsa Events

	Council News by District

	Council Meetings, Agendas and Minutes

	Grant Opportunities and Meetings

	Neighborhood News

	Public Safety Programs
	Refuse and Recycling

	Environmental Programs
	Parks Programs and Activities

	Purchasing Bid Opportunities
	Water Service

	Development / Business Services
	Employment Opportunities

	Street Projects in My Area

	Licensing Information

	Planning and Economic Development
	Mayor's Office

	Flood Zone Notice / Mitigation
	Purchasing Vendor Notification



Tulsans who sign up may receive notifications if streets are temporarily closed in their neighborhoods, if water service is interrupted or if there are development plans or leisure activities planned at parks in their neighborhoods. The sign-up process enables you to customize what kinds of messages you want to receive and the devices you will receive them on.
To learn more about the program or complete sign-up forms online, visit: www.cityoftulsa.org/tulsaalert You can also sign up by calling the City’s Customer Care Center at (918) 596-2100.
HELPFUL REMINDERS-

· Get to know your neighbors.
· Report suspicious activity and individuals to the police. 
· Do not leave your garage door open unless you are within sight.  
· Check the lighting around your home to make sure it’s working.  
· Do not open your door for anyone that you do not know.  
· If you do not have an alarm permit with the City of Tulsa, the police will not be notified to

respond to your residence. You may obtain a permit from the City of Tulsa’s

Licensing Center located at 175 E. 2nd Street, Second Floor, (918) 596-7640. The cost is $30.00

initial and $15 to renew. www.cityoftulsa.org
Collection of Past Due Accounts –

Another issue that we face is the collection of the annual dues.  Each and every resident knew there were Association dues when you purchased your home.  It is not fair to the residents who pay their dues in a timely manner to allow others not to contribute to the up-keep of our neighborhood.  It is also not the job of any board member to be a collection agency.

The invoices are sent out quarterly - January, April, July and October.  Dues are past due on the last day of the first month of the quarter.  When $120 in arrears, a lien will be filed and you will be taken to early settlement and on to small claims.  
Did You Know? 

Potholes should be reported to the Mayor’s Action Line at 918-596-2100.

The City of Tulsa offers bulky waste pickup right from your curbside for a $5 fee.  This includes furniture and large appliances.  Not included are green waste items and construction debris.  For more information call 918-596-9777.

To report a non-functional street light call AEP-PSO’s customer service number: 888-216-3523 and state you are reporting a streetlight outage at a specific address.  If it is a minor repair such as a bulb or photo cell they will attempt to repair it within three business days.  A more complicated problem will take longer to repair.  

Tulsa Police Department non-emergency number is 596-9222.  In case of emergency dial 911!
Yard Waste Drop Off service is free to Tulsa residents.  The Greenwaste site is located at 10401 East 56th Street North (1/2 mile west of Highway 169 on 56th Street North), is open seven days a week from 9 – 4 p.m. excluding City Holidays.  

To have a dead animal removed from the Public Street or private property, call (918) 596-9777.  

Longview Lake Contact Information:
Longview Lake Association, 2702 S. 96th East Ave.  (PO Box  690114) Tulsa, OK  74169 – 0114    918-622-6421

Visit our website at:  www.longviewlakeestates.com

2011 LLA Executive Board Officers:

President – Shared




Vice President

Mickie Brooks
 (Treasure)
Marcia Humbert  (Secretary)

Robbie Thames

918-663-8319


918-794-5102



918-663-6666

Mbrooks16@cox.net

Humbert1@cox.net 
The Longview Lake Association, Inc. is composed of all homeowners in the Longview Lake Estates.  The Association is governed by a volunteer Board of Directors which are elected at large by all members on the second Thursday of November each year.  The Covenants, Bylaws, Articles of Incorporation, Minutes of all meetings and Financial Statements are available to all members upon request.  All Board meetings are open to members of the Association.  

Monthly meetings are held on the following Monday’s at 6:30 p.m. at the West Office:  October 14th, November 11th, & December 9th.  All Longview Lake Association members are welcome and encouraged to attend.  Come meet and great your neighbors, and voice your concerns about any neighborhood issues.   

Longview Lake Neighborhood Service Directory:

	Accounting:
Tami Smith                918-627-2419

Air Conditioning:

Geraldo Pena            918-951-1263

Avon:

Amanda Moody       918-810-0121

Carpet Cleaning:

Richard Haley           918-834-0617
Cruise & Travel:

Linda Price                 918-496-4351

Firewood:

Brothers Firewood   918-409-5920

Handyman/Home Repair:

Larry Williams           918-627-3773

	Home Appraisals:

Tyler Manke, Cert.     918-834-2130

Insurance Auto & Home:
Gomez Insurance       918-280-9100
Insurance Health & Life:
Angela Jones               918-852-0259
Lawn Care:

Jeff Marlin                   918-663-8283

Daniel Nichols             918-639-6268

Mike Rutledge            918-665-2486

Painting:
Geraldo Pena              918-951-1263
Performing Arts:

Free Clog Dancing Performance

Laura Heaver              918-627-0067

	Pet Sitting:

Jan Bellan                   918-282-6794

Real Estate Consultants:

Betty Jo Daggs           918-481-8200
Tyler Manke               918-834-2130

Jennifer Smith, GRI   918-855-1668

Alice Alsup                  918-430-8650
Roofing:

A.T. Manke Roofing   918-576-3832

Grealdo Pena              918-951-1263
Signature Roofs by Engle Contract.

Charles Newkirk        918-282-4544
Tile:

Scott Mangel              918-663-4668



	There is no charge to be listed in this directory but you must be a member of Longview Lake Estates.  Please call the office at 918-622-6421 to be added.  

	Financial Report for June 2013
Balance:                        $  29,475.03
Deposits:                           11,646.65
Expenses:                          11,378.23
Total:                              $ 29,473.45
	Financial Report for July 2013
Balance:                         $  29,473.45
Deposits:                            19,327.49
Expenses:                           17,378.01
Total:                              $  31,692.93            
	Financial Report for August 2013
Balance:                       $   31,692.93
Deposits:                             6,926.75
Expenses:                          27,601.23
Total:                            $   11,018.45


